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The Corporation of the
Town of Amherstburg

Wastewater Rate Study

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING
Pursuant to Part XII of the Municipal Act 2001, the Town of Amherstburg proposes to pass
a by-law, to establish the rates to be charged for wastewater collection and treatment.
Ontario Regulation 244/02, Section 12 requires that the Town hold at least one public meet-
ing to inform the public of the proposed rates and the basis for these rates.

A Public Information Meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 9th, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at
the Verdi Club, 689 Texas Road, Amherstburg.  At the Public Information Meeting, the
Town’s consultants for the study, C.N. Watson and Associates and CH2M HILL, will make
a presentation on how the proposed rates were established.  At that meeting there will be
opportunity for the public to discuss the information and make comment.  Subsequently,
at a Public Meeting of Council to be held on Monday, September 11th, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. in
the Council Chambers, 271 Sandwich Street, Town Council will consider the passing of the
by-law adopting the wastewater rates. 

The wastewater rates Council will be considering are intended to provide sufficient money
to fund the full cost of providing sewage collection and treatment, in accordance with the
Ontario Water Resources Act, 1990 and the Sustainable Water and Sewage Systems Act, 2002;
within the sewage collections areas in the Town of Amherstburg’s municipal boundary and
in the area of the Town of Essex serviced by the McGregor Lagoon Sewage Treatment
System. 

A Wastewater Rate Study Report has been prepared to establish the proposed rates; in
addition an Information Bulletin providing relevant information on the proposed rates has
been prepared. The Rate Study Report will be available for public viewing on July 31st and
the Information Bulletin will be available for public viewing and pick up on July 24th, 2006.
Both will be available on the dates noted at:

The Clerk’s Office
Amherstburg Municipal Building, 
271 Sandwich Street South, 
Amherstburg, ON 
N9V 2A5
Monday to Friday: 8:30 A.M. – 4:30 P.M.
Phone: (519) 736-0012
Fax: (519) 736-5403

Further information may be obtained by Contacting Lou Zarlenga, P.Eng. Manager of
Public Services at (519) 736-3664.

2021 Division Road North, 
Kingsville, Ontario N9Y 2Y9

Phone: (519) 733-2305 - Fax: (519) 733-8108

TAX NOTICES
Final Property Tax bills for Non-capped Properties 

were mailed July 31, 2006

Final Property Tax bills for Capped Properties 
were mailed July 21, 2006

If you own property in the Town of Kingsville, you
should have received your 2006 Final Tax Bill. A tax
bill is mailed to all property owners.

Your Tax Due Dates are as follows:

August 31, 2006
November 30, 2006

Please do not remit monies if your tax notice is paid
by pre-Authorized Payment or if a Mortgage

Company has been assigned.

Failure to receive a tax notice does not relieve you
from payment of taxes or penalties. Penalty is

assessed the day following the due date at 1.25%
and each month thereafter until paid.

Refer to the brochure included with your tax notice
for a listing of the payment options available.
Avoid long lines by paying your taxes early.

If you would like to enroll in the pre-authorized plan
or have not received a copy of your tax notice, please

call (519) 733-2305 Ext. 1 or visit us.
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Capt. Randy Kaufmann, left, and Capt. Mark Bosse of the Essex Fire and
Rescue Service, take a break from a class about farm equipment extrication
July 31 at the old Holy Name School. Some firefighters have already set up
camp at the temporary campgrounds along the Arner Town Line. Around
400 firefighters are expected to arrive in Essex by Friday for the Ontario
Firefighter’s Association of Ontario convention. 

Firefighters gather
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The public is also invited
to the Miss Ontario Fire
Fighter Pageant at 4 p.m.
Saturday in the old Holy
Name School gym. The 16-
to 21-year-old winner of
this talent and public
speaking contest wins the
title of Miss FFAO, while
the winner of the male
competition wins the title
of Fire Safety Youth
Representative. 

A steak barbecue dinner
is being held at Essex
Arena Saturday night from
5:30 to 8:30. Tickets are
$20 per person and must be
purchased in advance by
calling 519-776-5369. 

The firefighters memori-
al parade will start Sunday
morning at 9:30. Each of
the firefighters at the con-

vention will walk in dress
uniform from the camp-
ground area to the cenotaph
beside the Essex municipal
building. The parade is part
of each FFAO convention
and commemorates all of
the firefighters in the
organization who have died
within the last year. Rev.
Steve Berryman, the FFAO
chaplain, will lead the serv-
ice. 

The public is also wel-
come to a kids’ fun day at
the convention centre tent
located behind the old Holy
Name School from 12:30 to
3:30 p.m. Sunday. Children
must be accompanied by an
adult for the activities that
include face painting, a fire
truck bounce house, tours
through the fire prevention
safety trailer, an appear-
ance by Trixie the Clown,

as well as cotton candy and
snow cones. There is no
admission charge to the
kids’ fun day, although a
donation is appreciated. All
money raised will be donat-
ed to Camp Bucko, a sum-
mer camp for burn victims
ages seven to 17 in Minden,
Ont. 

This is the first year for
the kids’ fun day, said Capt.
Tom Bonneau. A kids’ fun
day is planned for Saturday
for FFAO families only. 

Fireworks will end the
day Sunday at dusk in the
field behind the arena near
the baseball diamond.

The convention closes
Monday, Aug. 7 with a
parade from the corner of
Maidstone Avenue and
Talbot Street North back to
the campgrounds. This
parade is also a part of each

FFAO convention and will
include all of the Essex Fire
and Rescue Service vehi-
cles, as well as fire trucks
and vehicles from other

volunteer departments. “A
lot of departments will be
bringing their trucks here
too, it’s part of every con-
ference,” said Bonneau. 

Closing ceremonies will
take place at 1 p.m.
Monday at the convention
centre tent following the
parade. 

Lakeshore receives fitness grant for programs geared to seniors
The Town of Lakeshore

is receiving a Communities
in Action Fund grant for
$11,600 from the provin-
cial government to increase
physical activity and sport
participation rates in the
town of Lakeshore, Essex

MPP Bruce Crozier
announced July 26 on
behalf of Minister of
Health Promotion Jim
Watson.

The grant will help to
fund four new physical
activity programs geared to

seniors ages 50 and up to
be established in the rural
areas where there are no
programs currently run-
ning. The programs are:

• Fitness Fusion, ages 50
and up – Exercises to
improve ability and

endurance such as yoga,
Pilates, strength training
and meditation

• Tai Chi, ages 50 and up
• Senior Walking Club,

ages 50 and up
• Senior Hockey Club,

ages 55 and up
Activities will begin in

August of this year once a

programmer is hired to
implement activities.

“Lakeshore’s Com-
munity and Development
Services is pleased to have
been awarded CIAF funds
in order to address the
needs identified in a recent
study for more recreation
programming for older

adults,” said Mariette
Kazlauskas, Lakeshore’s
recreation coordinator. “By
receiving these funds,
Community Services will
be able to test market vari-
ous activities selected for
ages 50 and up as part of
the ACTIVE2010 initiative
throughout the Lakeshore
area.”

The ministry’s funding
will assist with the coordi-
nation, development, moni-
toring and evaluation of the
programs. The funding will
contribute towards the pro-
gram instructors’ costs,
room rentals, purchase of
pedometers, as well as a
portion of the part-time
coordinator’s salary.

“This grant will create
more opportunities for the
town of Lakeshore to get
active,” said Crozier.
“Providing enhanced
opportunities for physical
activity and community
sport and recreation will
remove barriers that have
prevented people in our
community from participat-
ing in sport and recreation
programs and help us to
become healthier.”

Now in its third year, the
Communities in Action
Fund is a $5 million pro-
gram that supports
ACTIVE2010, Ontario’s
strategy to increase physi-
cal activity and sport par-
ticipation across the
province, and supports the
work of Ontario’s Action
Plan for Healthy Eating and
Active Living. The
Lakeshore grant is a por-
tion of this fund.

 


